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26 March 2020

COVID 19: Memo 5 to Growers

Any information or opinion expressed in this communication is presented in good faith but with the express condition that the Citrus Growers' Association accepts no liability whatsoever for any loss or damage resulting from the use thereof.
Dear Growers

As a member of the Agricultural Business Chamber (AgBiz) the CGA would like to thank John Purchase for his leadership during these difficult times.
Overnight we received two mails, one from Dr Purchase provided the following:

Dear Agbiz Member

1. With just over 24 hours to go to the 21-day lockdown, some certainty has emerged from Government with the gazetting of the “Final Lockdown Regulations” (see attached). The overall picture is however considerably different to what we were told, what we made inputs on, and believed would happen. It is clear that the security cluster in Cabinet indicated that they could not enforce a lockdown without draconian restrictive measures on the movement of people.  

2. Our understanding is that the whole agro-food value chain is still included, but we will especially need clarity on the distribution and logistics of essential goods and services that relate to the agro-food system. Members are advised to peruse these regulations very carefully before implementing to ensure your business entities comply with the provisions. The onus is especially on the head of an institution to decide what qualifies and what not, and who will perform those functions – see Section 11B (2) & (3) especially.

3. Apparently there is going to be a registration process of businesses providing essential goods and services, but the new regulations, as we have received them, do not make provision for this registration. We will try to ascertain what this entails and inform you accordingly when there is clarity.

4. The three convenors from Business again met with Minister Didiza this afternoon and we did have an opportunity to raise a number of issues of concern raised by members and that we ourselves are concerned about. I also spoke to Minister Patel as challenges at the ports, specifically PE and Durban (Pier 1), are already surfacing. I will address further export concerns with his senior personnel. The Minister emphasized that it would appear as though too many companies wanted to be exempt and that they were going to be strict on this matter. 

5. The transport of workers remains a contentious issue and businesses my well have to organize with designated taxis within the allotted timeframes, or make own provision for worker transport.

In the press briefing tonight it was indicated that further refinement to the regulations may be necessary. So please keep sending your substantive queries. I have received an incredible number of calls and queries, and have tried to deal with them as best possible. However, if I haven’t got back to you, just please send again. We are trying to follow up on all of them. 
Please let’s be responsible and do the right thing within the framework of measures provided. 

The other from Theo Boshoff:

Dear Agbiz member,
Following the President’s announcement of a national shutdown commencing at 24:00 on Thursday the 26th of March 2020, the Department of Cooperative Governance and Traditional Affairs has promulgated the Regulations under the Disaster Management Act which gives effect to the restrictions. 

To facilitate the dissemination of correct and up-to-date information, Agbiz has prepared Recommended Standard Operational Procedures for agribusinesses during the COVID-19 lockdown. The document seeks to provide guidance relating to the restrictions, essential services in the agro-food value chain and the procedure to self-evaluate and issue permits for the continued operation of essential services in the sector. 

We have also attached the final regulations as well as a template developed in line with the Regulations which agribusinesses may use to issue permits to employees that will be required to render essential services during this time.

CIRCULAR FROM DALRRD:
CGA also received the attached circular from DALRRD with regard to eCertification. The lockdown will impact on many auxillary forms and could result in delays in delivery of correspondence. Electronic phytosanitary certification has been introduced at a cery opportune time. For more information contact those identified in the circular. CGA members can also contact Paul Hardman for assistcance.

Please could you share with me justchad@iafrica measures that you may be taking to safeguard your business. I can then share ideas with the wider citrus community.

Some ideas already shared with me (keep them coming):

1. We have already appointed a worker to clean all surfaces and handrails including the tractors and other farm equipment with a chlorine mixture (the same as is used in the cleaning of the fruit) throughout the day with a back pack sprayer.

We have sectioned off a “quarantine office” area in the pack house.

We have identified isolation rooms on one of our properties for workers who get sick and cannot return home.

In the pack house we measure each worker’s temperature (infrared, remote) before they enter. If the measurement is high, we let them wait in an isolation room and retest after 1 hour and again after 2 hours. The worker is then sent home with pay for 5 days. We do this to prevent them from returning every day just to be sent home with pay and possibly infecting the other workers. We also don’t insist on a doctor’s letter.

2. Our farm work-teams tend to carry a communal water can, using the same drinking cup,  or sharing cooldrink, cutting up a 2L plastic bottle into a drinking cup. We stopped this, issuing each worker with their own plastic mug, which they must carry with them at all times. They are not allowed to do farm-work without their mugs.  It is a good preventive measure for TB as well.
Request: Please could you send any information on how the COVID 19 restrictions are impacting on your citrus business to justchad@iafrica.co. There are many consequences of the virus that we cannot predict, and may not identify if not alerted to them. In addition, if you have any information on the supply chain, markets or other factors that should be shared with the industry please let me know.

Respect the lockdown – drastic times warrant drastic measures. Be careful of fake news.
Staff Cell numbers: Justin Chadwick 083 654 9591; Mitchell Brooke 082 892 9455; John Edmonds 083 232 3161; Paul Hardman 082 880 7933; Deon Joubert 083 675 3785; Robert Miller 084 510 5961; Gloria Weare 084 512 5578
Justin Chadwick



